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REPS IS 25 YEARS OLD!! 
 

Friday, 13th November at 7.30pm 

Robertson Community Hall,  

Caalong Street 
 

 

REPS began in November 1990, so this 

year we have reached our quarter century! Letôs all 

get together at the next meeting on 13
th
 November 

to celebrate, chat over old times and look forward 

to the next 25 years. We hope most of you can 

make the evening, older members and newer 

members alike, especially if you havenôt been able 

to get to a meeting for a while, everyone would 

like to see you again.  
 

AGM  7.30pm Minutes of the AGM of 14th 

November 2014 and Agenda for the 2015 AGM 

will be distributed at the AGM meeting. 

 

CAALONG CREEK RESERVE  
 

Following the AGM, Steve Douglas will 

present an account of his and Leon Hall's work 

over many years at the Caalong Creek Reserve.  

Steve will give us an idea of the effort that has 

gone into making such a difference to our Creek 

Reserve. 

 
1989 

 

 

 
2013 

 

ALL WELCOME  

Join us for supper and a chat after the talk. 

A gold coin donation would be appreciated. 

 

 

CHRISTMAS PARTY  ï Friday 11
th

 December 
 

Peter and Lyn are inviting all members to their 

house at 65 Vandenbergh Road for an end-of-year 

celebration. 6pm onwards. A finger-food plate 

would be welcomed. 
 

 

REPS OCTOBER MEETING: 

WomSAT 
 

Our guest speaker at the REPS public 

meeting on 9
th
 October 2015 was Associate 

Professor Julie Old, who manages the Small Native 

Mammal Teaching and Research Facility in the 

School of Science and Health at the Hawkesbury 

campus of Western Sydney University. She was 

always interested in animals, having grown up on 

her parentsô property on the mid-north coast. This 

interest led to her Honours study in immunology of 

the red-tailed phascogale ï a small marsupial 

related to the antechinus. Julie is now a leading 

researcher into marsupial immune systems, and the 
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focus of her talk was her current research on the 

problem of sarcoptic mange in wombats.  

Whether attracted by the photo in the last 

edition of Eucryphia of a smiling Julie holding a 

cute young wombat, by recent news items that 

have highlighted the danger posed by the mange to 

wild populations of wombats, or simply by the fact 

that Robertson residents and wombats have always 

lived in close proximity, a large and interested 

audience gathered to hear Julie speak. 
 

 
Peter Glass, Karen Guymer and Julie Old 

 

She began by explaining that there are three 

species of wombats: the bare-nosed (our local 

species that at present is plentiful in south-eastern 

Australia and Tasmania), the southern hairy-nosed 

(found mainly in South Australia), and the northern 

hairy-nosed, which is critically endangered, with 

only about 205 individual animals left in the wild.  

The wombat is Australiaôs largest burrowing 

animal; it is mostly nocturnal and herbivorous; and 

is a marsupial with a backward-facing pouch. 

 

 
Wombat with mild sarcoptic mange 

 

Sarcoptic mange affects two species of 

wombats. It is caused by a parasitic mite, related to 

ticks, which burrows into the animalôs skin, 

causing itching and infection. Although nocturnal, 

in order to get enough sustenance wombats with 

the mange are often seen out during the day, 

scratching, blind and deaf, and missing patches of 

fur. Numbers of bare-nosed wombats have already 

been reduced significantly by human interference, 

predation, fire and now sarcoptic mange, and 

researchers have expressed concern that if left 

unchecked this disease could lead to extinction. 

There has not yet been sufficient research to 

determine whether this mange is caused by the 

same mite that affects dogs and foxes. 

 

 
 

Julie described a study she and her research 

team undertook in the Wolgan valley on a property 

with a large wildlife reserve. They discovered that 

wombats prefer riparian zones, where burrows can 

exceed 30 per hectare. The mean in the area 

studied, including grasslands, was 24.7 per hectare.  

Through the use of cameras placed at the entrances 

to burrows, and also spotlighting, they were able to 

identify wombats affected by mange, but 

concluded that the majority of wombats in this part 

of the Wolgan Valley were not affected. 

The second part of the study was a mange 

treatment trial. Permission to conduct the trial on 

animals in the wild had to be sought from the 

National Parks and Wildlife Service and from the 

university ethics committee, which restricted the 

trial to 20 treatment stations operating at any one 

time in a 3-month period. Treatment stations were 

set up at the entrance to the burrows of animals 

with mange that had been identified by 

spotlighting. Cydectin was placed in containers 

with flaps which opened as the animals passed 

beneath them to release a weekly dose of 4 ml onto 

their backs. The flaps on the treatment stations 

were left empty for the first seven days to allow the 

wombats to get used to them. 
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The flaps had to be checked daily and 

treatment plans for individual animals needed to be 

strictly followed in order to be successful. 

However the effectiveness of the treatment was 

limited because wombats tend to move around and 

share burrows, and too few of them ended up 

receiving a high enough dosage. The researchers 

concluded that this type of treatment could be 

effective for animals only mildly affected by the 

mange, or for smaller numbers of wombats in 

fewer burrows. They were also concerned at the 

possibility that the mites could become resistant to 

the treatment. 

Ongoing research includes the study of 

MHC genes to determine any variation in immune 

systems. It is difficult to obtain DNA samples from 

live wombats (big teeth and claws; nocturnal; 

living underground), so samples are now being 

obtained from scats and from road kill animals. 

Julie concluded her presentation by 

explaining the new online mapping tool called 

WomSAT, which has been introduced to enlist the 

help of the public to record sightings of wombats 

and burrows in their local areas. This tool includes 

automatic recording of GPS data and can be 

accessed either by computer or through a mobile 

phone app. It is designed to increase public 

knowledge of wombats and their state of health, 

and provide a longer term monitoring tool. So far 

3,100 sightings have been reported, but this 

number includes roadkill as well as live animals. 

WomSAT can be accessed through the website 

www.WomSAT.org.au. 

A lively question and answer period 

followed. Thanks on behalf of the audience and a 

presentation of locally grown flowers were 

accompanied by general acclamation. 

 

Report by Judith Mee 

 

 

PRESIDENTôS REPORT 

It has been my pleasure to have served as 

President for the past 12 months. My thanks go to 

the committee members for their help and 

guidance. We are very fortunate to have such a 

dedicated and talented team, although we do need 

some new faces, so if there is anyone out there who 

would like to nominate please do so. 

Just to recap on our year, for the February 

meeting, we welcomed Kersten Schweth and 

Richard Woodman from The South Coast Wildlife 

Rescue organization. After the meeting we donated 

$100 to assist them with their work. Also at the 

February meeting we farewelled Denis Wilson, 

who was moving down the far South Coast. The 

articles and photos Denis has contributed to 

Eucryphia over the years have been greatly 

appreciated. Unfortunately Denis hasn`t been well 

of late and we all wish him well. Also in February, 

foundation members John & Anne Stowar left the 

district and we wished them well on their 

retirement and our thanks for their support over the 

years. 

At the April meeting we had local, Ken 

Hayward, from the Garvan Institute`s Moss Vale 

Mouse House talking about state-of-the-art biology 

and energy efficiency. 

In June we had Sam & Cathy Joukador and 

Ray McGibbon from South Coast Wildlife Rescue 

to talk about reptiles, which was complemented 

with a reptile display by Ian Usher. 

After the meeting we donated $100 to Ian Usher 

towards his reptile work. 

For our August meeting Pam & Brian 

Cooke were our guest speakers. Pam`s title for her 

talk was óA Tortoise Breathingô. Pam spoke of her 

time on the Galapagos Islands. Brian updated us on 

Calicivirus research. We have Lyndy to thank for 

Pam & Brian`s return visit. 

On the 10
th
 of September we had the 

official unveiling of our carved benches in 

Pinkwood Park by the Mayor Duncan Gair. Also 

present was former Mayor Phil Yeo who officially 

opened the park all those years ago. A great day. 

We are all indebted to the work of David Mee for 

bringing this REPS project to a conclusion. 

October saw our successful talk by 

Associate Professor Julie Old on wombats and 

WomSAT. 

And finally on 17
th
 October we had our 

bushwalk to óThe Grottoô and another waterfall 

upstream from Belmore Falls. 

To those new members who joined this 

year a hearty WELCOME and I hope you have an 

enjoyable and fruitful time with us. 

Let me acknowledge and thank Steve 

Douglas and Life-member Leon Hall for their 

continued riparian work on the regeneration of 

Caalong Creek. 

No REPS president`s report would be 

complete without acknowledging those responsible 

for our excellent publication, Eucryphia. A sincere 

thank you to the editors, Allan Stiles and Sheila 

McInnes.   

 

  Peter Glass   November 2015 
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BUSHWALK  

 

On Saturday 17
th
 October several REPS members 

enjoyed a walk to two small but attractive 

waterfalls on the stream above Belmore Falls. The 

weather was superb and the views delightful. The 

native vegetation was of special interest and many 

species were observed. 

 

 

 
The falls at The Grotto 

 

We were particularly taken by being able to walk 

into the cave behind the falling water at the Grotto, 

our first destination. 

  

 
Looking out from the Grotto 

 

 
Peter Glass in the Grotto behind the falls 

 

 
Helen Tranter, David Tranter and Peter Glass 

 

 
Mountain Devil (Lambertia formosa) 

 

 
Another falls higher upstream 

 

 
Ferns, including Blechnum nudum and Blechnum patersonii  
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